BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR OCTOBER 3, 2013

Attending trustees were Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Peg Stecky, Jack Yarbrough and Phil DeLeo.  Mitch called the meeting to order at 7:07.    

Guests: None.
Agenda: Mitch distributed a meeting agenda, and called for a motion to approve it.  Jack moved to approve the agenda and Michael seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Minutes: Mitch distributed the minutes of the September 5, 2013 meeting.  After review the minutes were corrected to reflect that Peg Stecky was not in attendance and the ending fund balance in the treasurer’s report was actually $21,649.90.  Jack made a motion to approve the minutes as corrected, and Peg seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
Treasurer’s Report: Michael reviewed the treasure’s report.  She indicated we have an ending fund balance of $19,791.38. The board expressed concern to limit further expenses in order to have adequate fund for our monthly bills.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report, and Jack seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.  
Old Business:

New Lock System:  Mitch reported that Rich Thompson is hospitalized for an extended period, and the laptop for the gate account is still locked up at the Thompson home.  Phil volunteered to contact Rich’s family to retrieve the laptop and addition gate fobs.  Mitch offered to contact the East Pierce Fire and Rescue about installing a Knox box on the fence to allow the fire department access in an emergency.  
Tree Service: Michael received a bid from Collins Tree Service in the amount of $1,869 to remove dangerous trees and limbs.  Peg will get a second bid from Buck.

Swing Set Vandalism: Peg got a bid of $500 for the swing seat and chains.  She offered to do a catalogue search for a better price.

Fence Repair: Our plan is to put in a new six-foot fence along the north end of the park.  The board decided this project could wait for Spring receipts.  In the meantime Jack will get bids to rebuild and/or replace the fence along that end.  
 New Business:

Sign Clean-up: Michael remarked that the large Inlet Island sign at the corner 214th and 64th Ave. is getting green with mold.  She and Mitch volunteered to power wash it.
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:41.
The next board meeting will be on November 7th or 14th at 7:00 p.m., depending on member availability.  
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Page 1 of 1

